More Than 75 Health Care Organizations Release Joint Statement in Opposition to
Legislative Interference

Washington, D.C.—The following is a statement from the American College of Obstetricians and
Gynecologists and the American Medical Association, joined by the Alliance for Academic Internal
Medicine; American Academy of Family Physicians; American Academy of Nursing; American Academy
of Pediatrics; American Association of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry; American Association of Public



integrity of the medical profession, and have a devastating and unquantifiable impact on the patients
and clinicians it affects. People in at least half the states will now face a cruel choice between traveling
hundreds of miles to receive abortion care (which is simply impossible for those who lack the resources,
means, and opportunity) or being forced to continue with a pregnancy that may threaten their health,
well-being, and future.

“Clinicians who practice in good faith in these states will be subject to a similarly untenable decision: risk
criminal prosecution or other civil sanctions by providing appropriate, evidence-based care in
accordance with their patients’ needs and wishes or withhold safe and effective reproductive health
care from patients in need.

“Banning abortion care is a decision not founded in science or based on evidence. In all facets of
medicine, clinicians train for years—some for decades—to learn how to provide the best evidence-
based care possible to their patients. Patients form trusting relationships with their health care
professionals, but when health care professionals are prevented from providing the full spectrum of
care by threat of legal action, the quality and scope of care they can provide is limited, endangering both
patient care and the patient—clinician relationship. Just as patients should not be forced to leave their
communities to access abortion care, clinicians should not be forced to uproot their lives and leave their
homes in order to practice in safe, supportive environments. Restricting access to care and eroding the
trust between patients and health care professionals will worsen existing gaps in health disparities and



